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Rules of the Road
   We got started on the list “for 
Rules of the Road”.  Here’s 
what I have so far, I would 
appreciate your feedback. The 
idea is to publish some ideas of 
the best ways to cruise as a 
group. We can add as more are 
thought of. We want to make the 
cruise as much fun as the event, 
so let’s have your ideas.
   One thing we need to do 
better is to make sure everyone 
knows what the plans are. Some 
of the trips we take we have 
“history” with and always meet 
up at the same place and/or stop 
at the same places along the 
way. We need to do a better job 
of informing everyone and not 
assume that everyone knows the 
drill. (ie; Winslow trip..Meet at 
the Starbucks in Fountain Hills 
(Target shopping center on West 
side of the road) gas stop in 
Payson, then a rest stop at 
Clint’s Well)

- Be at the meeting place 
on time.

	 - We will leave from 		
	 meeting place on time, 		
	 not before.

- If you are running late 
let someone know so we 
can wait.

- Good idea for all of 
us to have a radio, with 
club channels for 
communication.

	 - Watch the car behind 		
	 you, keep them in sight.

- Remember when 
passing, don’t pull in 
right away, leave some 
room for those behind 
you.
- There will be car 
problems, but we will 
leave no-one behind!

	 - Stick together as much 		
	 as possible.

- Daily drivers are 
welcome, but should 
run in the rear.

   And…It’s time to start 
preparation for the November 
Good-Guy show. I will have the 
sign up sheets started soon, and 
I will need to verify T-shirt 
sizes. The T-shirt order goes in 
first part of August. If you don’t 
have a strong preference for a 
work duty we can always use 
more help with the Parking on 
the field. As in the past getting 
a shift from everyone each day 
would be special! If you can 
work multiple shifts that will 
be great!

The Prez Sez
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June
Birthdays	

	 Walter Hann	 6/2
	 Barry McGilvra	 6/6
	 Jack Crockett	 6/8

	 Kip Kuiper	 6/9

   Hi Folks, I’m Charley The Chair and I’m writing 
this article because Mommy Dee is just too busy right 
now.  Mommy Dee and Daddy Ken want to THANK 
YOU SO MUCH FOR SUPPORTING the car show 
at PHOENIX CALVARY TEMPLE on Central 
Avenue on Sunday, May 17.  Our OTHG-Phoenix 
had 12 cars there and we were so happy to have you 
participate.  Diana Macmaster, Mommy Dee’s 
daughter, was so excited, as this was her FIRST time 
to be involved in putting together a car show.  I think 
she did very well getting all the detailed things done.  
   The grass was marked off for 46 cars and they 
ended up with 39 cars, 2 jeeps and 8 motorcycles.  I 
was sitting right near the entrance of the grassy area 
as there was a little ditch there and I didn’t want any-
body to drive or fall into it.  A lot of the OTHG was 
sitting right near me and I got to hear a lot of “stuff” 
like jokes and this and that. You guys sure have some 
pretty interesting conversations.  It was a hot day, but 
with all the chatter and laughter and being able to sit 
mostly in the shade, the day went fast.
   Mommy Dee was busy taking pictures and forgot 
that Gordon, her son-in-law, had his motorcycle 
inside the church, right up front, and she didn’t get a 
picture of it.  “Oh that mother-in-law!”  And Daddy 
Ken was out and about visiting with the car folks, 
like he always does.  He’s our “social butterfly” you 
know.  Everybody got to vote for their favorite car 

and motorcycle and after everybody voted, the car 
winners included Dave Bennett, Paul and Judy Nolte, 
and Dan McLaughlin.  I don’t know who won the 
motorcycle award.  But they all got restaurant food 
cards.  Can’t beat that!
   And speaking of food, the Church had plenty of 
food and it was delicious! Of course, I didn’t get any 
but when the gang came back after lunch, they said 
the pulled pork sandwiches, hamburgers and hotdogs 
were super, plus all the other potluck food donated by 
the church members was great too!  If you went hun-
gry, that was YOUR fault.
   So Mommy Dee and Daddy Ken thank you again 
for coming out and braving the heat.  I know the 
church members were thrilled to have this “Friends 
Day” event turn out so well. And after the awards, 
did you see Pastor Tim get 2 or 3 chocolate pies 
thrown in his face, I’m sure he was glad it was over.  
Diana said they are hoping to hold this event much 
earlier next year and I already know they’ll want to 
do another car show with it.
   Some of you newer members are probably saying 
“who in the world is Charley?”  Just ask about the 
story of abandonment, and traveling and adoption!  
Yes Sir, that’s me!  I’m the luckiest “chair” in the 
world!  

   Love and Hugs to you all!

	 Michelle Monroe	 6/10
	 Mike Leas	 6/14
	 Pete Golightly	 6/17
	 Conrad Monroe	 6/20

“ THANK  YOU ”
                                                                                                 By Charley The Chair

Thank you for the donation for the Sarah Nolte 
Run for Life show. This year the event proceeds 
went to benefit healthy heart checks for High 

School athletes. Ken & Dee, Jerry & Carol, Nick 
& Deb, Dave Bennett, Page, Paul & Judy were 
there. This time we didn’t get rained out.  

Thank you from Paul & Judy
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June 2009
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Coming Events	       
OTHG Business Meeting	 Wed. June 3	 Coco’s  4514 E. Cactus Rd.
6th Annual Show Low Days	               June 5-7		        Show Low City Park, Show Low			 

OTHG Board Meeting	 Tues. June 16	 Bill Johnson’s Big Apple, 19th Ave. & Bell
Prescott Car Show & Swap Meet	 June 20	 Prescott, Az Gary 928-632-7355
OTHG Business Meeting	 Wed. July 1	 Coco’s  4514 E. Cactus Rd.
Sweet Wheels Car Show & Swap Meet July 18	 Snowflake, Az Ernie 928-536-2486
OTHG Board Meeting	 Tues. July 21	 Bill Johnson’s Big Apple, 19th Ave. & Bell
Parts Exchange	 August 1-2	 Watson Lake, Prescott
13th Annual Cool Country Cruise-In 	 August 14-15	 Williams, Az Stephanie 928-635-0266
Flagstaff Route 66 Days	 Sept. 11-13	 Flagstaff, Az John 928-451-1204
Roddin on the River	 Sept. 24-27	 Laughlin, Az John 928-754-5598
Run to the Pines	 Sept. 25-27	 Pinetop Lakes, Pinetop, Bob 928-368-5325
Standin On the Corner	 Oct. 2-3	 Winslow, AZ
Peoria Firefighters Fired Up	 October 25	 Peoria Sports Complex

An excellent source for upcoming show information and printable information sheets, 

   Lunch at Svancara’s in Greer has been changed to BREAKFAST on 
Sunday, June 7th.  Breakfast will be ready at 8 a.m. for those who 
want to be back at the car show in Show Low in time for the rewards cer-
emony at noon,

Directions:  East out of Show Low - right on Hwy. 260 thru 
Lakeside, Pinetop  & McNary to the Greer turnoff - Hwy. 373.  
Turn right.  Drive past Molly Butler Lodge to County Rd. #1324 
(Butler Ave.).  
Turn right.   Cinder packed road goes thru Antler Ridge cabins.  Continue 
on #1324 and take the second left onto Sentry Spruce Lane.  Drive Sentry 
Spruce Lane into our driveway.

   For those who do not want to drive the 1/4 mi. cinder road, we will 
provide a “shuttle” at County Road #1324 or you can walk in.
   We look forward to seeing you in Greer!                                               

Frank & Rose Svancara 928-735-7517

Conrad & Michelle always have a great party after Show Low Days on Saturday night.
So be prepared to eat some great Mexican food on Saturday, June 6th.

I’m sure there will be many stories to tell in the next newsletter.
Please someone take good notes.
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Over the Hill Gang Club Store
Call Ron & Jan Olmstead for orders of shirts and hats.

 (602) 864-2990
Club Golf Shirts - $25.00 * Sweat Shirts - $25.00 

T-Shirts - $15.00
   Flamed Hats - $15.00 * Hats - $10.00

   Car Plates - $25.00 * Name Tags - $7.50 
Window Stickers - $5.00

The Over The Hill Gang-Phoenix is a club made up of owners and operators of Pre 1949 vehicles. It’s primary objective 
is to promote the sport of Street Rodding.
The Over The Hill Gang-Phoenix has a Business Meeting on the first Wednesday of each month at Coco’s Restaurant 
located at 4541 East Cactus Rd. at 7:00 PM. There is also a Board Meeting held at Bill Johnson’s Big Apple at 19th 
Avenue & Bell on the third Tuesday of each month at 7:00 PM and all members are welcome and encouraged to attend.
Cruzin News-N-Views, is the official publication of The Over The Hill Gang-Phoenix. Opinions expressed in this news-
letter are those of the author and/or editor, not necessarily those of the Club or 
it’s members.
All material contained herein is released for publication providing credit is given to The Over The Hill Gang-Phoenix, 
and/or author and remuneration is made if it is to be used in a profit making publication.
Articles, suggestions, ideas, etc. are solicited and encouraged for publication and the Editor reserves the right to edit and 
publish those articles felt to be in the best interest of The Over The Hill Gang-Phoenix.

   Jackie feels this word needs to get out 
to as many women as possible letting 
them know she had no symptoms.  
This whole thing could have turned out 
so different, which would have been a 
horrible ending.  
   I had quite a shock when receiving a 
telephone call from and emergency room 
doctor informing me that Jackie had been 
rushed by ambulance to a local hospital, 
and was in the the ER in critical condition.
   Upon arriving at the hospital I was told 
that Jackie had felt light headed and sick 
to her stomach while at work.  After her 
continuing to finish 2 customers (that’s 
Jackie for you) she opted to try and go 
home.  She felt she just needed to go 
home and lay down.
   Three blocks into her journey she 
realized that she seemed to be feeling 
worse so she chose to drive to a nearby 
fire station to have her blood pressure 
checked.  At that time she was having 

fatal V tac rhythm in her heart. She was 
immediately rushed to the closest hospital 
(thank goodness less then 2 miles) after 
heavy duty medication they were able to 
get her into some what of a normal mode.
   That evening she was transferred to a 
Cardiac Hospital and placed in ICU where 
she was monitored for closely for 2 days.  
On Monday she received her combo pack.  
This includes a pacemaker and a 
defibrillator.
   Jackie is now home and on the road to 
recovery.  This was a real wake up call.  
The message Jackie would like to have you 
spread especially to your women friends.  
She had no pain, no heart symptoms.  
Just light headed and sick to her stomach.  
She was told by the firemen that if she 
had not had the sense to get to the 
station, she would not be here today.
   We thank you for your love and prayers.    
Jim and Jackie Councilman.

Know what the symptoms are! by Jim & Jackie Councilman




